
 Welcome to all new residents. We hope you will be very happy in our 
village and have found your village welcome pack useful. 

www.patrickbrompton.com 

  

Thank you to Dan, Dave H, Dave C,    
Simon P for cutting the grass in areas 
of the village that require it. It looks 
very smart  - so much neater! Thanks 
too to everyone else who contribute 
to keeping the village tidy. 

Oak Tree Saplings  

Dave Chapman has Oak Tree Saplings 
available for anyone who would like them – 
or knows where they could be planted. Tel 
01677 450937 

The PBCEC AGM is on 21st September 
2020 starting at 3pm followed by the 
ordinary meeting. This may be held in 
Newton le Willows & PB  Village Hall or via 
“Zoom”. Details will be posted in the 
noticeboards nearer the time. 

 Flowers have been sent to Alex from the 
Angel’s Share on behalf of everyone in 
the village to thank her for the 
generosity & kindness shown during the 
Covid-19 lockdown. 

                                                Village Planters: Thanks to Margaret and 
Dave, Wendy and Grahame and Helen and Brian for volunteering to plant them up. They 
do make a   difference when entering the village.  
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                   SUNFLOWER COMPETITION 

Thanks to all who have joined in – it has 
certainly caused lots of conversation and a 
competitive spirit! You can definitely spot the 
sunflowers – well most of them! 

The competition will be judged by two avid 
gardeners from Kirby Fleetham on Bank holiday 
Monday, 31st August. This will be followed by 
Prosecco on Jubilee Green from 2.00pm. Please 
take time to wander around the village to view 
the sunflowers and then bring your own glass 
down for Prosecco and a socially distanced chat.  

Please could you place a label on your gate to 
show you are entering the competition. (Go on . 
. . do it!) If you could write on your house 
name / number, the height of the sunflower, 
width of the head (not including the petals) and 
the title of your ‘best dressed’ sunflower it 
would be helpful. Your sunflower may be re 
measured!! Labels can be picked up from the 
bus shelter or ask any member of the 
Community Events Committee for delivery.  

Prizes will be awarded at 3.00pm on Jubilee 
Green. 

Good luck! 

Do not forget to continue the Sunflower Trail in 
Hackforth and Langthorne. Which village has 
managed to grow the tallest??



A litter Pick will be organized for the weekend of 26th/ 27th September 2020 at 
11am. Please meet outside the Old Schoolroom. Pickers and bags will be 
provided. 
The Committee has agreed to purchase more Daffodil and Tulip bulbs for 
planting in the village on Sunday 25th October 2020 meeting at 11am outside 
the Old Schoolroom.              Please put these dates in your diary! All 
organized at social distance. 


